PROCEEDINGS OF THE PIERCE COUNTY, NORTH DAKOTA, BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS

					March 3, 2015

The Pierce County Board of County Commissioners met in regular session on March 3, 2015.  Chairman Johnston called the meeting to order at 8:00 A.M., with members Christenson, Brossart, Migler and Larson present.  Also present was Bryce Berginski, Pierce County Tribune.

Chairman Johnston led the Pledge of Allegiance.

A motion was made by Christenson and seconded by Larson, to accept the February minutes as mailed. Motion carried.

A motion was made by Larson and seconded by Brossart, to approve those bills previously paid and those yet unpaid were ordered paid.  Motion carried.

Board reviewed Officer fee reports and hourly workers time sheets.

A motion was made by Christenson and seconded by Migler, to accept the financial report for the month of February.  Motion carried.

A motion was made by Migler and seconded by Brossart, to approve Treasurer’s checks #5397-5417 in the amount of $6,667.03 for the month of February.  Motion carried.

Josh Siegler, Sheriff, met and gave the board an update on his department for the month of February. Josh informed the board that he hired a new deputy, Jason Sanderson and Yvonne Hagen, as a dispatcher.
Josh also shared with the board that he will be purchasing body cameras for his deputies.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Josh Siegler, Sheriff, stated that he and Auditor-Treasurer Fursather came up with a schedule where the dispatchers would work 160 hours in a 28 day pay cycle, and that he is asking the board this schedule will start with the next pay schedule of March 16, 2015 and that the dispatchers would receive full benefits. Josh Siegler, Sheriff, said he has visited with all the dispatchers and they agreed to work the 160 hours. A motion was made by Christenson and seconded by Migler, that the dispatchers will work 160 hours in a 28 day pay cycle and receive full benefits. Motion carried. 

Kelsey Siegler, Tax Director, joined the meeting.

Board reviewed abatement application that was submitted by Hartman Family Irrevocable Trust, for inundated agricultural land located in Township 157N. Range 71 West.  A motion was made by Migler and seconded by Christenson, to approve the inundated land application from Hartman Family Irrevocable Trust, for tax year 2014. Motion carried.

Board reviewed abatement application submitted by Bernie Leier (2015-12) for tax year 2014 on property described as Lot 7, Rugby Sub- Div #7, located in the City of Rugby.

Board reviewed abatement application submitted by Harold Mueller (2015-13) for tax year 2014 on property described as Lots 1 & 2 Block 14, Lockwood’s Addition, located in the City of Rugby.

Board reviewed abatement application submitted by Susan Bauer (2015-14) for tax year 2014 on property described as W 40’ of Lots 10-11-12, Block 3, R.O., located in the City of Rugby.

Board reviewed abatement application submitted by Connie Mitchell (2015-15) for tax year 2014 on property described as Lots 5 & 6 & N3’ of Lot 7, Block 19, Whites 1st Addition, located in the City of Rugby.

Board reviewed abatement application submitted by Ronald Selensky (2015-16) for tax year 2014 on property described as Outlot 325 in NE1/4NW1/4, NW1/4NE1/4, SW1/4NE1/4, section 27, Township 151 N. Range 73 West, located in Pierce County.

Board reviewed abatement application submitted by Sylvester Grant (2015-17) for tax year 2014 on property described as Lots 5-6-7, Block 3, Bigelow’s Addition, located in the City of Rugby.

Board reviewed abatement application submitted by David Wurgler (2015-18) for tax year 2014 on property described as Lot 3 Block 1, Offner’s, located in the City of Rugby.

Board reviewed abatement application submitted by Larry Fjellanger (2015-19) for tax year 2014 on property described as S4’ Lot 11 & all Lot 12-13, Block 18, Whites 1st Addition, located in the City of Rugby. A motion was made by Larson and seconded by Brossart, to approve all the abatement applications for 2014, numbers 2015-12 thru 2015-19, recommended by the Tax Director, in accordance with homestead credit or veteran’s credit filed.  Motion carried.

Board reviewed abatement application submitted by Edward Selensky, etal (2015-11) for tax year 2014 on property described as Lots 26-27, Block 2, Sikes 3rd Addition, located in the City of Rugby.  A motion was made by Migler and seconded by Larson, to approve the abatement application filed by Edward Selensky, etal, as recommended by the Tax Director and to concur with the City of Rugby.  Motion carried.

Joe Mayer, Butler Machinery, joined the meeting and informed the board that a new motor grader located in Wolford will be up for bids.

Fursather informed the board that the county received a grant from the Court facilities Improvement Advisory Committee for the Clerk of Courts office to purchase a paper shredder and refrigerator for the jury room.

Board recessed to sit on the Hactc board at 9:30 a.m.

Mike Graner, Jail Administrator, HACTC, joined the meeting. Mike went over the bills for the month of January.  A motion was made by Migler and seconded by Christenson, to approve those bills previously paid and those yet unpaid were ordered paid for the month of January for the HACTC.  Motion carried.

A motion was made by Christenson and seconded by Brossart, to approve the financial report for the month of January.  Motion carried.

Mike Graner, Jail Administrator, HACTC, gave the board an update on the inmate population and shared with the board that HACTC facility is 100% in compliance with the requirements of 12-44.1. Mike also stated that there is an opening as a maintenance director, for the HACTC and are looking into hiring another correctional officer.

Board reconvened at 9:40 a.m. with all members present.

A motion was made by Brossart and seconded by Christenson, that payment be made from the 2014 Disaster Fund to the following township for road repair: Rush Lake Township $29,576.18.  Motion carried.

A motion was made by Migler and seconded by Larson, to impose load limit restrictions-single axle not to exceed 12,000 lbs, tandem axle not to exceed 12,000 lbs, per axle on all county township roads.  Also, speed limit will be 45 miles per hour, while load limits are in effect.  With the exception that load limits imposed on 2 ½ miles from highway #3 to Selz, with speed limit set at 35 miles per hour, single axle, not to exceed 12,000 lbs. and tandem axle not to exceed 12, 000 lbs. per axle for loaded trucks, while limits are in effect.  Motion carried.

A motion was made by Christenson and seconded by Migler, to call for bids for graveling and machine hire, for the 2015 construction season.  Motion carried.

Board reviewed and accepted the resignation letter from Yvonne Hagen, Community Service Coordinator. She stated that she will be dispatching for the sheriff’s department. Letter is on file in the Auditor’s office.

Auditor-Treasurer Fursather, asked for clarification what the board expects of her position. Fursather stated that that if she is aware of things being done incorrectly or against policy, the board should be made aware of the issues.  Fursather went on to explain the discrepancies on mileage and time sheets. She stated that comp time is presently not in our employee manual and asked if the board wanted to include this option.  A brief discussion was held comp time and board decided that comp time would not be included in the employee included.

 Migler questioned the outcome of discrepancies presented to the board in January on the Community Service Coordinator. Johnston stated that he discussed the issues with the Community Service Coordinator, but no reimbursements have been made to the county.

Also questioned was what the hours are for Rick Srur, custodian at the Memorial Hall, and why he is working on the weekends.  Full board agreed that Rick Srur, custodian, hours will be Monday through Friday, 7:30 a.m to 4:30 p.m. and no weekends. 

Don Jelsing, representing the County Fair Association, met and gave the financial report from the 2014 County Fair.  Also discussed were the guidelines would be for the county fair to receive mill levy dollars.

Matt Johnson, Wold Engineering, met with the board and needed clarification on the TOF in the amount of $78,000 for the alternate route located in Hillside Township. This in addition to what has been allocated.  Wold Engineering will get the quantities to the county that will be submitted to the FEMA office. Matt also discussed with the board the “Surge Bill” SB 2103 where the county will be receiving $1,529,415.44 to go towards road projects on CMC routes and no matching is required is from the county. There will be a meeting on March 12, 2015 in Devils Lake.  The board will need to decide what projects they would like to see this funding go towards.  Board discussed milling and overlaying  the Balta Road, Golf Course Road and Selz Road.

There being no further business, Johnston moved to adjourn the meeting at 11:45 a.m.

_____________________________			_______________________________
Karin Fursather, Auditor-Treasurer			Duane Johnston, Chairman
Pierce County, North Dakota				Pierce County Board of County
							Commissioners


PROCEEDINGS OF THE PIERCE COUNTY, NORTH DAKOTA, BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS

					March 17, 2015


The Pierce County Board of County Commissioners met in special session on March 17, 2015.  Chairman Johnston called the meeting to order at 9:15 A.M., with Christenson, Brossart, Migler and Larson present.  Also present was Bryce Berginski, The Pierce County Tribune.

As the hour of 9:15 a.m. was past, the board held hearing on the variance request application
from Dick Blomster.  Kelsey Siegler, Zoning Administrator and Dick Blomster joined the meeting.  The Zoning and Planning Council recommended to the board of county commissioners, to approve a variance permit application to plant trees closer than the recommended set back (200’ from the center of roadway) stated in the Pierce County Zoning Regulations.  The property is a 5 acre tract located along 66th St NE in the SE1/4SW1/4SE1/4, section 33, Township 157 North, Range 72 West. No written comments were received prior or during the public hearing.  A motion was made by Migler and seconded by Christenson, to approve the request from Dick Blomster for a variance permit.  Motion carried.

Jessica Tagestad, Wold Engineering, met and discussed the possible projects for their Surge bill monies. Discussed was the golf course road as an option, but preliminary indications from the NDDOT and regional county meeting last Thursday were that since this is a short segment, it would most likely be considered a spur and not a major corridor per the criteria set for these monies. The county is exploring options such as including additional miles of CMC 3521 for graveling along with this segment to meet the criteria and may submit for approval at that time.
 
Yvonne Hagen met at the board’s request.  Yvonne stated that her last day was March 15, 2015 for the Community Service Coordinator position, but felt she didn’t want the program to be at a standstill until a replacement is found.  Chairman Johnston stated that more funding is going to be provided from the STATE, as it is in the governor’s budget. Johnston said there is money in the community service budget and asked the board how they felt if Yvonne would work up to 10 hours a week checking email and phone messages and collecting fees for the program.  A motion was made by Christenson and seconded by Larson, to allow Yvonne Hagen to work up to 10 hours a week (overtime hours) as the community service coordinator.  Upon roll call vote, all voted “Aye”. Motion carried.

A motion was made by Migler and seconded by Christenson, that payment be made from the 2011 Disaster Fund to the following for road repair: Antelope Lake Township $25,530.97. Motion carried.

There being no further business, Johnston moved to adjourn the meeting at 10:10 A.M..

___________________________			____________________________
Karin Fursather, Auditor-Treasurer			Duane Johnston, Chairman
Pierce County, North Dakota				Pierce Board of County Commissioners



